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Hello again,

Sincere apologies.  I omitted these two sentences at the end of my submission so am 
resending with them included at the start and end of the second last para.

Regards,  Anna.

Begin forwarded message:

Dear Chairman, 

Hello Jim,

Thank you for the invitation to make a submission to your committee on this 
matter.   I have never done this before but will endeavour to explain my point 
of view as succinctly as possible.

My name is Anna Halpin and my husband and I purchased a taxi licence many
 years ago and then a second one in the following year.  We had to borrow 
heavily for the second one as the price had increased.    The reason why we 
put all of our savings into this industry was that it was well regulated and also 
the best run taxi industry in Australia.  We still believe the latter to be the 
case.  We, of course, being in our seventies have to lease out our licences but 
the return from the two far exceeds my husband’s annual superannuation and 
constitutes our main income source.  We made these investments for the 
future so that we could support ourselves and not be a burden on the taxpayer 
in our later years by accessing the age pension.

Now, along comes Uner which is German for “above” or “superior” and this is
 exactly how Uber operates.  They consider themselves above our laws and 
behave accordingly.  We don’t understand why our Queensland Government 
is failing to enforce those laws and that very point was made rather forcefully 
to Minister Jackie Trad last Wednesday in front of Parliament House at noon 
at the taxi rally in protest against a level playing field.

Uber is a foreign company which, as far as I can ascertain, does not make any 
contribution to either income tax or company tax here in Australia (perhaps 
not anywhere?) and is trying to get out of paying GST, a tax which exists to 
provide funding for the states.   Uber reminds me of the pirates who pillaged 
the Barbary Coast centuries ago, but those guys stole from the wealthy 
whereas Uber is taking away the livelihood and life savings of ordinary people
 who have trusted in the government.   Minister Trad said twice last 
Wednesday that our superannuation is safe which, I guess, means that she will
 support the value of our licences?  For how long?

As well as the hundreds of thousands of dollars we have invested in the 



licences there are also the costs of renewal of the licences, the Operator 
Accreditation Renewals, the Taxi Industry Security Levies for cameras in the 
taxi, etc.  You would by now be well aware of the annual cost of the insurance
 coverage for taxis being over $7,000 or, in other words, ten times the 
insurance payment by an Uber driver.   THIS IS DEFINITELY NOT A 
LEVEL PLAYING FIELD!

Also, taxis have to be on the road at all hours whereas I am informed that 
there is no such pressure on the Uber drivers who can drive when it suits them 
which, I would imagine, is the busy hours where there is no waiting time for a 
fare.  The taxi driver has no such luxury as he has to be be prepared to wait 
patiently in the quiet periods for a job to come available.  The taxi industry is
 not sustainable if another “taxi” cherry picks the busy times and leaves 
the accredited drivers only with crumbs. 

Since the government has been allowing Uber to run as many illegal “taxis” as
 it can, which amounts to deregulation by stealth, the value of my licences is 
rapidly eroding.  Uber’s goal is to have more and more “taxis” out there but it 
is clearly obvious that the more Uber drivers are illegally on the road then the 
less viable the legitimate taxi industry becomes, and it eventually may 
collapse.   Has the government considered this potential disaster?     I am 
attaching a short letter published in Saturday’s Courier Mail...please refer to 
the second one from Michael McEvoy…I could not say it any better! 

My husband and I wish to support the Transport Legislation (Taxi Services) 
Amendment Act 2015 which will go a very long way to restoring the level 
playing field. 

Thanking you,

Anna Halpin
October 2015.






